

1. Listen again and choose the correct answers. (U4)

- The conversation is generally about Thanh's _____.
A. school days B. grandma's school days C. grandma's life in the past
- Thanh's grandma didn't have a lot of _____.
A. homework B. lessons C. subjects
- Thanh's grandma _____ went to school on foot.
A. always B. sometimes C. never
- Students in the past played _____ during break time.
A. computer games B. games on mobile phones C. traditional games

2 Listen to the conversation between Minh and his dad and tick (✓) T (True) or F (False). (31)

	T	F
1. Minh's peers bullied him.	☐	☐
2. Dad could always get things back.	☐	☐
3. Dad's peers got his money.	☐	☐
4. Minh had an embarrassing experience.	☐	☐
5. Minh understood the lesson well.	☐	☐

3. Listen again and choose the correct answer A, B, or C (U5).

- Dad and Minh are talking about _____.
A. dad's experience B. Minh's experience C. experiences of Minh and his dad
- Dad's classmates often _____ him.
A. bullied B. helped C. argued with
- Minh's dad _____ the bullies.
A. ran away from B. shouted at C. fought
- Minh got a low mark because he _____.
A. reviewed the lesson B. learnt the lesson by rote C. learnt the lesson by heart

2 Listen to the talk and tick (✓) the correct column. (37)

Facts	The past	The present
1. Popularity of extended families	☐	☐
2. More holidays away from home	☐	☐
3. More time spent doing things together	☐	☐
4. More sources to learn from	☐	☐
5. More democratic parent-children relationships	☐	☐

3. Listen again and fill each blank with a word or a number (U6).

- The speaker mentions _____ types of families.
- In an extended family, there is/are _____ generation(s) living together.

3. The speaker describes Vietnamese people as _____.
4. Children in the past usually came to their _____ to share their experiences.
5. Today's children want their parents to respect their independence and _____.

4. Listen to a talk about entertainment for Vietnamese children in the past and complete each sentence with ONE word (Review 2).

1. Games in the past required little _____.
2. We floated paper boats on imagined 'rivers' formed from _____.
3. Thanks to making our own toys, we became _____.
4. We played most games in _____ outdoors.
5. Team games helped develop _____ bonds among us.

a. Find the word which has a different sound in the part underlined.

- | | | | |
|--------------------------|------------------------|------------------------|-----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>l</u> istened | B. <u>s</u> tayed | C. <u>o</u> pened | D. <u>w</u> anted |
| 2. A. <u>f</u> rustrated | B. <u>r</u> elaxed | C. <u>e</u> mbarrassed | D. <u>d</u> epressed |
| 3. A. <u>c</u> ollection | B. <u>h</u> elper | C. <u>c</u> ontest | D. <u>e</u> veryone |
| 4. A. <u>f</u> ather | B. <u>f</u> amily | C. <u>h</u> appen | D. <u>m</u> atter |
| 5. A. <u>s</u> tandard | B. <u>n</u> atural | C. <u>p</u> otato | D. <u>f</u> actor |
| 6. A. <u>e</u> legant | B. <u>e</u> mail | C. <u>s</u> pecial | D. <u>n</u> etwork |
| 7. A. <u>s</u> lowly | B. <u>d</u> owntown | C. <u>p</u> ower | D. <u>c</u> rowded |
| 8. A. <u>h</u> orror | B. <u>h</u> ologram | C. <u>h</u> onour | D. <u>h</u> oney |
| 9. A. <u>r</u> emind | B. <u>a</u> gree | C. <u>f</u> orum | D. <u>t</u> urn |
| 10. A. <u>o</u> ption | B. <u>i</u> nformation | C. <u>q</u> uestion | D. <u>i</u> nvitation |
| 11. A. <u>w</u> heat | B. <u>w</u> hole | C. <u>w</u> heel | D. <u>w</u> hether |
| 12. A. <u>h</u> old | B. <u>f</u> amily | C. <u>c</u> elebrate | D. <u>c</u> alm |

b. Find the word which has a different position of the main stress in each line

- | | | | |
|--------------------|-----------------|----------------|-------------------|
| 1. A. temple | B. campus | C. pursue | D. promise |
| 2. A. democratic | B. relationship | C. traditional | D. participate |
| 3. A. interesting | B. surprising | C. amusing | D. succesful |
| 4. A. authenticity | B. electricity | C. traditional | D. uncontrollably |
| 5. A. habit | B. machine | C. mountain | D. forum |

- | | | | |
|-----------------|--------------|----------------|---------------|
| 6. A. exciting | B. amazing | C. thrilling | D. unpleasant |
| 7. A. parachute | B. interest | C. following | D. exhausted |
| 8. A. continue | B. recognise | C. concentrate | D. occupy |
| 9. A. observe | B. promote | C. prefer | D. visit |
| 10. A. communal | B. monument | C. heritage | D. typical |

C. LANGUAGE FOCUS.

Question I. Choose the best answers to complete the following sentences.

- Young people need to be aware of the risks _____ with smoking and taking drugs.
A. related B. associated C. maintained D. appeared
- Some parts of the temple are still _____ very well by the local people.
A. promoted B. preserved C. celebrated D. observed
- Bai Dinh Pagoda is a large complex which includes many _____ built over a long period of time.
A. ingredients B. measures C. patterns D. structures
- The traditional family with three or four _____ living under one roof still remains in this region.
A. customs B. anniversaries C. generations D. performances
- A _____ is a large strong building built in the past by kings or queens or other important people.
A. castle B. temple C. pagoda D. church
- This building is no longer _____; nobody lives in it.
A. magnificent B. historical C. occupied D. located
- I _____ never _____ in such an embarrassing situation before.
A. had / been B. haven't / gone C. have / been D. hadn't / been
- The student _____ by rote, so he couldn't answer the question.
A. have learnt B. learnt C. learn D. was learning
- Students in our club _____ many community activities, and they are now ready to help people in need.
A. experience B. will experience C. have experienced D. experiencing
- He _____ skydiving last month. It was such an exhilarating experience.
A. tried B. has tried C. had tried D. was trying
- _____ in a photography club? Join us and you will learn how to take wonderful photos.
A. Do you ever participate B. Have you ever participated
C. Did you participate D. Were you participating
- There is a market in our area where you can buy all kinds of handmade products. It may be the biggest _____ market in our country.
A. thing B. product C. handicraft D. selling
- The town is overcrowded and lacks public _____.
A. health B. amenities C. education D. places
- It takes a lot of _____ effort to understand these ideas.
A. bodily B. mental C. physical D. emotional
- My grandparents don't believe in a(n) _____ parent-child relationship.
A. extended B. democratic C. personal D. interesting
- Children nowadays have more freedom to _____ their interests.
A. pay for B. replace C. know D. pursue
- I love living in a(n) _____ family where I can learn about traditional values from my grandparents.
A. extended B. nuclear C. large D. democratic
- Families used to live in one-room houses and they had little _____.
A. time B. understanding C. privacy D. opportunity
- Older people prefer reading the news from newspapers while the younger get news from the Internet. That's an example of _____.

- A. a conflict B. an attitude C. mass communication D. a generation gap
20. I wish he _____ complaining about his parents and had a heart-to-heart conversation with them.
- A. will stop B. stops C. has stopped D. stopped
21. It is necessary for young people _____ about our history.
- A. know B. to know C. knowing D. known
22. All of us _____ all day on Saturday because we had to finish the project by Monday.
- A. are working B. were working C. worked D. have worked
23. Do you mind _____ me to the History Museum, Dad?
- A. take B. to take C. taking D. took
24. The longer the talk about the matter is, _____.
- A. the situation seems worse B. the worse seem the situation
- C. the worse the situation seems D. the situation seems the worse
25. If you train harder in three months, you _____ run a marathon.
- A. must B. might not C. can D. should not
26. The rules didn't specify _____ to speak to in case of an emergency.
- A. what B. who C. where D. how
27. Our beliefs and history have been _____ orally by our people forthousands of years.
- A. shown around B. cheered up C. passed down D. taken off
28. - _____ to your pen pal yet? - Not yet. I'm too busy.
- A. Do you write B. Are you writing C. Did you write D. Have you written

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

1. Tom: Thank you very much for telling us the history of the temple.

Mary :.....

A. You're welcome. B. I am sorry I can't C. That's great D. Well done

2. Can I come in ? I am late . There was a lot of traffic.

A. You're busy. B. I am really sorry C. That's right D. That's OK.

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word in each of the following questions.

1. How did the colours red and green become associated with Christmas?

A. connected B. united C. blended D. mixed

2. She felt lucky to have a chance to explore a new culture when she went to visit a mountainous area in Viet Nam.

A. test B. tour C. learn about D. hunt for

Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word in each of the following questions.

1. My uncle Martin has a great love for cleaning the bathrooms.

A. access B. connection C. stress D. disgust..

2. The college was far away from his farmhouse, so his parents bought him a motorbike.

A. close B. mountainous C. downtown D. extended

Question II. Choose the underlined word or phrase (A, B, C or D) that needs correcting.

1. He said he would go to England next week.

A B C D

2. My brother enjoys to go to the park on Summer evenings.

3. Nam wishes he can speak English fluently.
A B C D
4. She worked hard, but she passed her exam.
A B C D
5. When he came, I watched a football match on TV.
A B C D
6. When Andrew saw the question, he were knowing the answer immediately.
A B C D
7. Mai has stayed on her uncle's farm for last week.
A B C D
8. I'm looking forward to hear from you.
A B C D
9. They asked me don't talk during the discussion.
A B C D
10. They watched this film many times.
A B C D
11. They happily looked at their children to play in the yard.
A B C D
12. This is the first time I visited a famous place in Hanoi.
A B C D

Question III. Choose the correct form of the word .

1. We'd like to make a small _____ to the fund for preserving our heritage sites.
A.contribute B.contribution C. contributing D.contributor
2. _____, they want more information before they put money into the project to restore the temple.
A.basically B.basic C. basics D. base
3. In my opinion, a place of interest is a place famous for its scenery or a well-known _____ place.
A.history B.historic C. historical D. historically
4. You can change the whole _____ of your classroom just by putting up some pictures on the walls.
A.appear B.appearing C. appearance D. appeared
5. The castle is instantly _____ ; you can easily see it from afar.
A.recognise B.recognising C. recognition D. recognizable
6. This disease is very dangerous as it doesn't have any _____ traits.
A.observable B.observation C. observe D.observably

D-READING:

Ex1 :Read the passage and choose the correct answer A, B, C, or D to fill in each blank.

I will never forget that terrible day when I was bullied by my classmates. I (1) _____ a book from Mai – one of my peers. When I finished it, another girl, Linh in our group wanted to read it, so she asked to borrow it. Without much (2) _____, gave the book to Linh, who then gave it back to Mai after finishing it. Mai took the book from Linh but still asked me to (3) _____ it. I felt (4) _____ and almost burst into tears. I decided (5) _____ our form teacher. After listening to my whole story, our form teacher asked Mai: "Mai, do you really want (6) _____ copy of the same book?". Then she said to Linh: "Linh, give the book back to Hoa. You took it from Hoa." They stood there saying nothing. Then our teacher asked: "Where's the book now?" Mai got it out from her (7) _____ and gave it back to Linh. Linh gave it back to me with an apology. I could finally return it to Mai, who

then felt (8) _____ about her trick. I also learnt a lesson: I will return what I borrow to the original lender only.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|-------------|-------------|---------------|
| 1. A. borrowed | B. gave | C. bought | D. lent |
| 2. A. listening | B. looking | C. worrying | D. thinking |
| 3. A. keep | B. return | C. lend | D. give away |
| 4. A. helpless | B. hopeful | C. amazed | D. frightened |
| 5. A. telling | B. to tell | C. tell | D. told |
| 6. A. other | B. a | C. another | D. some |
| 7. A. backpack | B. suitcase | C. wallet | D. purse |
| 8. A. happy | B. ashamed | C. excited | D. pleased |

Ex 2. Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions

Vietnamese traditions are well preserved and passed down through generations thanks to the Vietnamese people's love for their country. They have a long history of fighting against foreign **invaders**, such as China and France. This has made them very protective of their culture and traditions.

One of the most important traditions is Tet, the Lunar New Year. It takes place in January or February. The whole country stops working for a week to celebrate. People visit their families and give each other lucky money in red envelopes. They also clean their houses to get rid of bad luck from the old year. There are many delicious foods to eat at Tet, such as "*banh chung*", which is sticky rice with pork inside, wrapped in "*dong*" leaves.

Another important tradition is ancestor worship. Vietnamese people believe that when someone dies, their soul lives on and can protect the family. They have an altar in their house where they put pictures of their ancestors. Every day, they light incense and offer food and drink to their ancestors. During Tet, they invite their ancestors' spirits to join the celebrations. They also clean and decorate their ancestors' graves and bring them food and flowers.

- What can be the best title for the passage?
A. Vietnamese Cuisine
B. Tet Celebration in Vietnam
C. Vietnamese History
D. Preserving Vietnamese Traditions
- What does the word "**invaders**" in the passage mostly mean?
A. Tourists
B. Conquerors
C. Immigrants
D. Visitors
- Which of the following is NOT true according to the passage?
A. Vietnamese people clean their houses during Tet to get rid of bad luck.
B. Ancestor worship is an important tradition in Vietnam
C. "*Banh chung*" is a traditional Vietnamese food eaten during Tet.
D. Vietnamese people celebrate Tet for a month.
- According to the passage, why are Vietnamese traditions well preserved?
A. Because of the influence of foreign cultures
B. Because of the Vietnamese people's love for their country and their history of fighting against foreign invaders
C. Because of the delicious food eaten during Tet
D. Because of the beautiful decorations used during Tet
- How do Vietnamese people show respect to their ancestors?
A. By cleaning their houses during Tet

- B. By giving each other lucky money in red envelopes
- C. By having an altar in their house, offering food and drink, and inviting their ancestors' spirits to join celebrations.
- D. By eating "banh chung" during Tet

E. WRITING

I/Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first.

1. Ba can't speak English well.
→ Ba wishes
2. "I will go to my village next week" Mr. Nick said.
→ Mr. Nick said
3. My father likes playing soccer every morning.
→ My father is interested.....
4. She worked hard. She passed her exam .
→ She worked
5. I don't have a new car.
→ I wish
6. I have never gone bird-watching before.
→ This is the first time
7. I haven't gone on an excursion since 2020.
→ The last time I
8. I woke up. I saw that it was snowing. (when)
→
9. Mai was studying. Her mum didn't want to bother her. (while)
→
10. You have worked on an assignment for several months. You should take a week off when you have finished it. (if)
→
11. She started working as a secretary five years ago.
→ She has.....
12. She dreams to spend her vacation in Ha Long Bay.
→ She wishes.....
13. It's a pity my computer is out of order
→ I wish
14. How long have they lived in this neighborhood?
→ When.....
15. It's years since we last traveled abroad
→ We haven't.....
16. In some villages, people reduce the number of steps to make the handicraft. (cut)
→
17. You don't know when you should move to the new house. (wh- to -V)
→
18. The city is busy , its people are unhappy.
→ The busier.....